Dear Doctor,
I note your recent request for investigations to be done in general practice which is attached to this letter. Upon discussion with Morgannwg LMC, We remind you of your professional responsibilities as agreed by Welsh Government, NHS Wales and BMA Cymru Wales:
· If Secondary Care require investigations to be done then it is the responsibility of the requesting Secondary Care department to arrange the investigations to be carried out.
· If Secondary Care organise investigations, then it is the responsibility of the requesting Secondary Care department to review the results and action them appropriately.
· Handing over of responsibility for patient care from secondary care doctors to General Practitioners should only be done when the General Practitioners agrees to accept responsibility.
The All Wales Communication Standards can be found via this link: Communication standards between GPs and secondary care | GOV.WALES
This position is not intended to be obstructive, but to simply adhere to our duty to provide safe, consistent, and appropriate care for our patients. We are also supported by our statutory representative body Morgannwg LMC.I have copied this email to Morgannwg LMC at office@morgannwglmc.org.uk.
Yours sincerely
[name of practice]

